Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice

Tuesday 10th July 2018
Present:  
Thomas Sheard            Chairman
David Wilson                Deputy Chairman

Margaret Sheard          Patient Representative
Elaine Ennis                   Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative
David Corrall                Patient Representative

Andrew Athale            Practice Manager
Welcome/Apologies

Tom Sheard opened the meeting by welcoming the group to the meeting. Apologies were received from Joanne Bullivant.
Items for Discussion 
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The group agreed that the minutes of the previous meeting were correct.  There were no matters arising.
2. Action Points from Previous Meeting.

Tom Sheard said that he would like to see more items ticked off on the Action Points Register.  Jane Allen said that there were still issues regarding telephone consultations for blood tests; it was thought that maybe not all doctors are implementing this at the moment.
3. Information for Patient Forums regarding the PDA.
Andrew Athale joined the meeting at this point.  Andrew asked if we had all seen the information for patient forums document and then continued to give a detailed account of its contents. He spoke especially about the concerns held by the practice and the LMC regarding the increasingly onerous conditions imposed on practices in order to retain funding such as clinical thresholds and the Get Fit First scheme.  Basically practices are being paid by the CCG not to refer patients, but if anything goes wrong i.e. a patient is not referred and then it transpires that they should have been, it is the practice who will be held accountable and not the CCG.  Andrew said that the practice were concerned by this and felt it was not necessarily in the best interests of the patients.  He asked that we as a patient group should give this our urgent consideration and do whatever we felt was necessary.  Tom Sheard said that we are now better equipped to respond to this following Andrew Athale’s input and that action was needed sooner rather than later i.e. in next 6 weeks.
4. Views regarding the Patient Communication TV.
Andrew stated that the practice was in favour of having this to improve communication with patients.  The preferred option is the information only service and not the calling option.  The group agreed that this would be fine.  Tom Sheard asked that the group should have a think about what sort of information we would like to see on the TV and report back at a future meeting.
Andrew Athale then left the meeting and Tom thanked him on behalf of the group for his input which had been very helpful.

5. Group Response

Tom Sheard asked the group whether or not we wanted to make a response in support of the practice.  The group were unanimous in agreeing that we should respond as we feel that GP’s are being undermined and not being able to make clinical decisions any more.  It was decided that we should go away and consider our thoughts and then hold a special meeting in 2 or 3 weeks time depending on room availability.  Tom would let everyone know when this was confirmed.
6. Barnsley Patients Council Report.

Margaret Sheard had been unable to attend the last meeting due to holidays but expressed her dissatisfaction with the way she is treated by the chair as she says she gets emails criticising her for asking too many questions.  The group backed Margaret and said that she should continue doing what she is doing.
Tom thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.
Date and time of future meetings

Emergency Meeting regarding PDA – to be confirmed

Tuesday 11th Sept, 11:30am

Tuesday 13th Nov, 11:30am
